AAUW Board Meeting

November 10, 2015
AAUW Board met at the Austin Public Library.  Present were DedaRae Graber, Evelyn Guentzel, Catherine Haslag, Dorothy Krob, Catherine Lemons, Ruth Monson and Courtney Wyant.
Secretary’s report was approved.

The Board discussed the 2015-16 proposed budget. The budget was approved. Catherine Haslag submitted a check for $1000 from the City of Austin to be used for the Women’s History Month speaker.
Catherine Haslag gave an update on the Program Schedule. Next month’s general meeting will be a Holiday Social on Tuesday, December 8 at 6:30 p.m. at the Coffee House on Main. There will not be a Board meeting in December. 

The Board discussed holding the May Banquet at the Country Club where members can order a meal from a menu. Catherine Haslag will speak with Gail Minerich about reserving space at the Country Club for that event.

Catherine Lemons gave an update on membership and will work on an updated membership list.

Catherine Haslag reported on the Science Fair Mentorship Project. On Thursday, November 12, 89 fourth graders from Neveln will be transported to Riverland Community College for several activities: learning about germs and handwashing, coloration in animals, water cycle with the help of a drone, and oil spills. All children will receive a t-shirt. Mentors are still needed. Catherine proposed that AAUW provide an award and it was decided that the branch will award 5 prizes (to girls or boys), one at each of the 5 schools. It was discussed that the winners will choose a science kit worth $25-$30 each. AAUW members will be encouraged to bring to the Holiday Social donations to fund these awards. Catherine H. will think about the criteria for these awards and report back to the Board in January.
There were no small group reports.

Ruth has submitted her resignation as Secretary. The Board discussed a replacement and Courtney will announce the vacancy at the General meeting.
Newsletter items need to be submitted to Rae Dawn on or before the last Friday of the month and Board agenda items need to be submitted to Courtney on or before the first Tuesday of the month.

The December meeting will be at 6:30 p.m. on December 8 at the Coffee House on Main.  Members will gather for a Holiday Social. Donations will be received for the Science Fair Mentorship Awards.
Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Monson, Secretary

General Meeting for November 8 was a presentation by Jennifer Lawhead from Austin Aspires.
